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May 31, 2016
Well May, 2016 has been a busy month as far as events, parades and a few medical 
appointments.   Some of our club members have had medical issues. Some of our 
members have had auto problems and some have been out of town enjoying spring 
events.
Medical issues: Bob Letchworth had bypass surgery with a few problems of waking 
up.  Jody and family was with him/by his side all the time.  This was a serious 
concern until he woke-up to respond to his family and doctors. Club members were 
praying for him.   Jody; I understand had an appointment to have back surgery at the 
time Bob was in the hospital, which she postponed. Shortly after Bob come home, 
Jody did have her back procedure and she told me she is doing well and feels great.
Seems like Secretary; Sue Capps has been well and very active attending out of town 
events.  Bill had to drive back home in a rain storm which made driving very difficult 
in seeing the road.  He said he followed the tail lights of a truck in front of him.  
(Someone from above guided them home!)    
Memorial Day Events:  Walt and Jim Blakeney attended the Kerens Car Show.  Walt 
won top prize with his coupe.  Harris Lege and I attended the Ennis Polka Fest on 
Saturday, May 28th.   This was the largest parade I have ever attended.  People were 
standing 4-5 deep on the side of the parade route.  The Dallas Model A Club had 3-
cars entered in the parade.  Harris & I joined them since our club did not have any 
entries submitted.  
I understand that several of our members do not care to participate in the Ennis event 
because it is so large (???)!  I would like to register for Ennis next year and I hope 
several members will join me to represent our club.
Monthly Breakfast:  “Down Home” Café in Canton was a success event with 12 
members attending!  I hoped for more members to attend our next breakfast.  
A few of our club members gathered to have lunch at the Mabank, “Bean & Berger”, 
last week to celebrate the 10 year anniversary of Jody & Bob Letchworth. We had 
good food & fellowship.  Jody, we can do this again next year for 11 years of wedded 
bliss.

Continued page 2



Page 2

 

Birthdays in June

Happy Birthday!

 
Sandra Hardy 06\11

06\23
06\24
06\27

Virginia Hellebrand  
Bill Lee
Wanda Bell         

  

  

  JUN 09-12, 2016 -- 53rd TEXAS TOUR in Glen Rose, Texas 
Annual TEXAS TOUR 

JUN 11, 2016 -- Car Show 
2nd Annual Car, Truck, & Motorcycle Show. 
Place- Malakoff High School, 15201 FM RD 3062
Registration 8am to 12pm Awards at 3pm

JUN 18, 2016 -- Eustace Pioneer Day Parade 
Saturday, June 18. 

JUL 05, 2016 -- Monthly meeting at the Dairy Queen Seven Points 
Tire kicking at 5pm. Meeting starts at 5:30pm 

AUG 02, 2016 -- Monthly meeting at the Dairy Queen in Seven Points 
Tire kicking at 5pm. Meeting starts at 5:30pm. 

UPCOMING EVENTS
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Mabank HS Show:  Billy Carpenter’s roadster was on the way to the Mabank HS. Car Show when he had 
some serious problems.  He is working toward having the roadster repaired soon!  Walt also attended the car 
show and most other events this past month. 
 
I’m looking forward to seeing you at the June 7th club meeting.  If you know someone who may be interested 
in joining the club, please invite them and bring them to our meeting.
Congratulations to Max & Pat on the purchase of their new home!  

Gerald Phariss, President
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                               Cedar Creek Model A Ford Club Minutes
                                             May 3, 2016

President Gerald Pharris called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.
Welcomed everyone and led the pledge

He asked if everyone had read the minutes in the newsletter and were there any corrections? 
Wallace Kemp made the motion to accept the minutes as published in the newsletter. Chuck 
Sportsman seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Sue Capps gave the financial report. Teena Shore made the motion to accept the financial 
report. Wallace Kemp seconded the motion.

Sunshine report. O.V. has had a slight stroke. He is better now and at home with Eddie and 
JoAnn. Jody is scheduled for back surgery.

Birthdays ...none were present.

Old Business. There was none.

New Business. There as none.

Events: Founder's Day parade in Emory Sat. May 7..those going should meet with Walt and 
leave from Vetoni's at 7:30am. Also, 
Mabank high school car show 6-8pm. Beans, sausage and cornbread.
Nursing home week May 9-13. Kerens Nursing home has asked us to bring our cars. They 
will have a cookout. Cedar Lake Nursing home also will have a cook out on the 13th.
Tuesday morning breakfast will be at DownHome Cafe in Canton on Tuesday, May 17 at 
8am.
Cruise night at the DQ will be Thursday, May 19 at 5-8pm.

Harris Lege won the raffle drawing.

Walt Hellebrand made the motion to adjourn. GiGi seconded the motion.
The meeting adjourned at 5:55pm.

Sue Capps



Red Brick Classic Car Show 
         Kerens Tx, May 28

  Kerens Nursing Home 
       May 18
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Billy's Accident

On the way to the car show at the Mabank High, Billy had a most unfortunate 
accident. The front frame broke on the roadster and he couldn't drive forward. Since 
he could still drive backwards he decided to try to back home. He was doing OK 
until the rest of the frame broke. He lost all control,  clipped the side of some guard 
rails and ran across the ditch until he collided with a tree. 

Not visible because of the branches 
is a big tree right on the fence line.

Completely destroyed back fender.
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Breakfast Downhome Cafe 
May 17, Canton
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SUNSHINE REPORT

Bob Letchworth is steadily improving

Jody is doing very well..her surgery was successful

Harold Hemphill had surgery to help resolve a problem that has caused a continual 
bladder and UTI (urinary tract infection). Keep him and Tonnie in your prayers...

Harold and Tonnie 
Hemphill are 
grandparents...
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Patronize our Club Sponsors
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Ever wonder???

 
1. If you take an Oriental person and spin him around several time, does he 
become disoriented?

2. If people from Poland are called Poles, why aren't people from Holland called 
Holes?

3. Do infants enjoy infancy as much as adults enjoy adultery?

4. If a pig loses its voice, is it disgrunted?

5. If love is blind, why is lingerie so popular?

6. Why is the man who invests your money called a  broker?

7. When cheese gets its picture taken what does it say?


